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and innovative programmes including Applied Biology and 
Zoology, which it was hoped would broaden the appeal of 
opportunities to study at Harper Adams, to a wider group of 
students. 

 
   vi) that steps had been taken in discussion with Academic Staff to 

restructure Open Days, starting with the next Open Day on 13 
May.  Particular thanks were expressed also to all staff who have 
worked hard to develop the new approach and to those staff who 
were engaged in ensuring that the campus looks at its best on 
this occasion. 

 
   vii) that the proposal to introduce a new logo had been problematic, 

however the aim remained to reach out to a wider audience of 
potential applicants.  After discussions with current students, it 
had been agreed that the full Coat of Arms would be used around 
the Campus.  This had become easier as the University had 
recently received formal confirmation from the College of Arms 
that the ownership of the Crest had been transferred to Harper 
Adams University.  The new logo was being used on new 
applicant materials and information aimed at new applicants.  So 
far visitors at the University stands at UCAS fairs had increased 
by 100% compared to the previous year and therefore, it 
appeared that the campaign was proving to be attractive to 
potential students.   

 
   viii) that the University has performed extremely well at national level 

during the year, including winning three major titles; “WhatUni” 
Student Choice University of the Year, the Times Higher Student 
Experience Survey No. 1 and Modern University of the Year.  It 
was understood that Harper Adams is the first University to 
achieve all three awards at the same time. 

 
   ix) that the “Complete University Guide” had recently been 

published.  Harpers Adams had retained its position and had 
improved its subject performance in most areas.  Nevertheless, it 
remained very competitive to maintain a position within these 
publications. 

    For example, while Harper Adams had improved its overall score, 
this had been mirrored by other institutions and therefore its 
place in the table remained at 46th. 

 
   x) that the University had also entered the QS World University 

Rankings Table for the first time and had been placed in the 251-
300th 
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remained at the heart of the University’s activities and were 
provided with the very best experience. 

 
   xii) that with regard to degree completions, the University’s 

performance had fallen back slightly and this would be 
considered further, so that actions could be taken as required.  It 
was also noteworthy, that the University’s facility spend was likely 
to fall slightly in future years, as major construction projects draw 
to a close and the University invests at a more modest level in 
refurbishment etc.  The HESA Group would be looking at this 
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   xviii) that the University recognises that staff are working extremely 
hard. It wishes to support staff and help everyone maintain a high 
level of performance.  In this regard, it was important that 
everybody contributed and played an active role in supporting 
each other to continue to a deliver high quality student 
experience.  In summary, while the University was not in a very 
difficult position, it nevertheless needed to ensure that it 
remained prudent, met its student requirement targets and 
maintained performance, in addition to trimming costs where 
necessary. 

 
   xix) that the overlapping of the academic year and fiscal year tends to 

lead to late Grant announcements and it was recognised that this 
is challenging and means that in-year cuts are often related to 
this factor and can be challenging to manage in the short period 
to Year End.  

 
   xx) that it has been alleged that there continues to be a perception 

amongst some officials that Universities are ‘awash with cash’.  It 
was important therefore to encourage key decision makers to 
visit the University and to understand the position of small 
specialist institutions and the challenges that they faced.  Ten 
Treasury Officials had agreed to visit the University and a date 
was currently being confirmed. 
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   xxvi) that in conjunction with AGCO
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16/10 Questions  
 

i) It was noted that short course/conference activity did not appear to be quite as 
busy over the Easter vacation.  It was acknowledged that short courses had in 
fact met their targets, whereas some aspects of conferencing had reduced and 
this was currently being looked at carefully.   The short course and conference 
office continued to look carefully at repeat bookings and where these did not 
occur, to understand why this might be the case and to attract new business 
wherever possible. 
 

ii) in response to a question about the focus of the Newport Innovation Park and the 
University’s likely role in relation to the park, it was noted that the Local Authority 
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